
2022 Term Dates

Term 3
25 July - 30 September

Term 4
17 October - 16 December

Principal’s Message

It's been another productive and successful term at Karrendi. This week, there's been a flurry
of celebrations for the individual accomplishments of many of our students. During our last
Staff Meeting of the term, our team shared what they were most proud of so far this year,
some of the highlights were the strong relationships formed with students, growth in
achievement data, the establishment of the Bush Tucker Trail, and becoming a member of
the special Karrendi community. We look forward to celebrating Term 4 achievements at the
end of the year-it's very hard to believe how fast it's gone by!

NAPLAN
Earlier this year, our Year 3 and Year 5 students completed the NAPLAN (National Assessment
Program-Literacy and Numeracy.) If your child completed the assessment this year, their
results have been sent home today. Please take your time to read through the documents
provided and if you would like to discuss the results, please contact a member of our team
next term.

Deputy Principal Position
Earlier this year a consultation process occurred with staff to identify the current needs of our
school and determine the leadership team structure moving forward, given that the Senior
Wellbeing Leader position is in its final year of tenure. The decision to advertise a Deputy
Principal position was made and the panel process (consisting of a member of our staff, a
leader from another school and I) for this position is continuing. We expect that the process
shall be completed by the middle of next term, when I will be able to update you on the
outcome.

Wishing you all a safe and relaxing break! I look forward to welcoming you back in Term 4!

Ella-Louise Ailmore

Principal

Friday 30th September • Week 10, Term 3 2022

Diary Dates

Week 2

Friday 28/10

Bandana Day

Week 3

Friday 4/11

Pupil Free Day

Week 4

Karrendi Showcase

Week 6

Monday 21/11

Swimming

Tuesday 22/11

Swimming

Wednesday 23/11

Swimming

Thursday 24/11

Swimming

Friday 25/11

Swimming

TERM 4

WEEK 1

Return 
to school

Monday 17th
October

15 Bradman Road, Parafield Gardens SA 5107   Phone: 8258 3612    

Email: dl.1135.info@schools.sa.edu.au https://www.karrendips.sa.edu.au

Karrendi Primary School

A Message from Mr Perri
Five Ways to Wellbeing Spotlight: #2 TAKE NOTICE
As we head into to the holidays, these will be a great opportunity to practice our second
of the '5 Ways to Wellbeing' - Take Notice. Taking notice involves being aware of how we
are feeling, noticing the world around us, and focusing on the present. Slowing down and
practicing awareness of our surroundings can help us feel calm and relaxed.

These holidays, try:
• Taking notice of the sunrise or sunset (doing this can also help our sleep cycle!)
• Watching the stars in the night sky
• Visiting a beach or park and taking in the scenery, closing your eyes and noticing the

natural sounds you can hear.

Doing these things has proven to boost psychological and emotional wellbeing and
improves our ability to cope with stress.

Have a relaxing holiday break and I'll see you in Term 4!

mailto:dl.1135.info@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.karrendips.sa.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/KarrendiPrimarySchool/
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A Message from Miss Cooke
The Department for Education (DfE) school improvement model is focused on improving educational outcomes for every
student. One of the ways that the Department is supporting teachers to achieve this is by releasing a series of resources
that help take what is written in the Australian Curriculum and apply it to our South Australian classrooms; included in
these resources are the, ‘Units of Work’. The Units of Work help teachers to design learning for Reception to Year 6
students and provide evidence informed teaching, learning and assessment advice and guidance across a range of subject
areas.

Our teachers have spent some time exploring the units of work in their Professional Learning Communities and discovering
how to incorporate them into the positive things that are already happening at Karrendi. Term 4 will see all our teachers
putting the DfE Units into action in their classrooms whilst continuing to reflect on what student data is telling them and
tailoring each learning experience to the needs of each individual student. This exploration will allow our teachers to build
their familiarity with the resources so that they can adopt, adapt, or draw inspiration from them when developing learning
opportunities for the students in the future.

Classroom Correspondence – Room 17 Multiplication
The last few weeks in Maths we have been learning about multiplication. We have explored situations when we
would need to multiply and we have explored multiplication as 'groups of' and repeated addition. We have been
using arrays to help us organise our multiplication problems and to help us use repeated addition, and even skip
counting. The mathematicians in Room 17 have also been writing number sentences for multiplication using the 'x'
symbol and are beginning to remember some 'times tables'!
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Meet the Staff Member
Hi everyone, my name is Harley Edmonds and I’ve been
working at Karrendi Primary School since May this year as
an SSO, and what a wonderful and friendly community I
have been welcomed into! I started my journey here at
Karrendi in a 1:1 support role during Term 2. In Term 3, I
have been working with many different and unique groups
to help build their reading and writing skills even further. I
am proud of how far each student has come towards
becoming confident readers! I have also been involved in
supporting different classrooms, a couple of SAPSASAs, as
well as the school camp last term which has allowed me to
build strong relationships with many of the students. When
I’m not at school, you can find me working at my hospitality
job at Cafe Verde (come in for a pizza or a coffee!). In my
free time, I love spending time and having a laugh with my
friends, family and partner. I enjoy doing different water
sports and activities, as well as the beach, going on hikes

and outdoor adventures.

Community Hub
I can't believe my second term with you all at Karrendi has come to an end already!! I feel like this term flew by, but what
fun it has been, and I am very grateful for another amazing term here.

English Classes have been going very well with the four classes each week and this week we celebrated with an end of
term party. It was lovely to enjoy all the delicious different foods that were made by the students and see the beautiful
connection they have with their teacher Sue. I would love to extend a big thanks to our two creche volunteers Ellen and
Sam. Myself, Sue, Sadaf and all the English students are very grateful to them for donating their time to help us be able to
watch all the English students' children. We are looking forward to a wonderful Term 4 in the English Classes
and continuing to watch the student learn and grow

In Playgroup we have had a fun two weeks in the Activities Room as the weather hasn’t been kind to us. Last week, we had
our wonderful friends from Lantana Kindergarten over to do Music and Movement and had a surprise visit from, 'Barny
Banana' the children had a wonderful time. We also explored some sensory play with squishy and crunchy textures. This
week we ended Playgroup off with Teddy Bears Picnic, where we enjoyed cups of tea and some yummy food.

We have had some new deliveries for the Op Shop and have lots of goodies available, this will continue to be open
Monday mornings next term. I would love to give my amazing volunteer Lisa a shout out for all her hard work and time in
helping me with the Op Shop! It is a big job each week setting up, packing away, hanging and displaying new stock and I
wouldn’t be able to do it all with out her help! So thankyou Lisa I really appreciate you!

I hope everyone enjoys a well-deserved break and I'm looking forward to celebrating Term 4 with you all.

Meet the Staff Member
Hi my name is Sadaf Arbab and I am the new
Creche Worker in the Community Hub.

I have attended the English Classes in the Hub for a
few years and was very excited to gain this
opportunity to work with in the Hub.

I moved to Australia from Pakistan with my husband
and two sons for a better life and more opportunities. I
love working with children and have completed part of
my Early Childhood certificate and help to look after
friends and community members children while they
work.

In my spare time I love going camping and doing
Henna designs.



Tag Rugby SAPSASA
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On the 23rd of September, Rooms 5 and 7
travelled to Para Hills West Soccer Club to
participate in the SAPSASA Tag Rugby
Carnival. Although most of us had never
played a game of Tag Rugby before, we
learned a lot from the day. All our hard work
paid off with two teams even making the
Grand Final!

Unfortunately, we didn’t come away with the
win but we were grateful for the experience.
We would like to send a big thanks to Mrs
Trenorden and Miss G and especially Miss
Cooke for all her hard work in organising the
teams and supporting all of us on the day.

A special congratulations goes out to Jett,
Betty, Ashton and Zac who were awarded a
medal each after their teammates
voted them as showing the best
sportsmanship on the day!



Multicultural Club

In Multicultural Club, we are looking at the festivals and celebrations of different cultures around the world
during the month of September.

We learnt that on the 4th September every year, Italy celebrates “Regatta Storica” a boat racing festival.
This festival with a history of more than 500 years takes place on the Grand Canal at Venice, Italy. It attracts
best rowers from all over the world to participate in the prestigious Venetian rowing races on the Grand
Canal.

Boat crews known as, ‘Gondoliers’ are decked in 15th Century costumes and the city overflows with a
magical feeling of history revisited. Other activities include colourful parades and processions around the
cities with people wearing historical costumes and venetian masks. In multicultural club, we made our own
venetian masks with different colours. It was fun!
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Primary Schools Festival of Music

On September the 20th our school had the opportunity to be a part of the Festival of Music. We have all been
working so hard this year to learn the songs and train our voices for the performance. It was an extremely long day
and night but every moment was so much fun! To have the chance to perform was a truly amazing experience. We
are so grateful that Miss Cooke organised this for us. She has gone above and beyond this year to get us ready and
we appreciate everything she has done for us.

A massive thank you to Mr. Perri, Miss Cooke, Mr Hunter, Mrs Trenorden and Miss Gawkowski for escorting us on
the day/ night and being a part of our Arts Appreciation lessons, we really appreciate all the time you have put into
making the year/ day so special.

“I really enjoyed singing When Galaxies Collide, because it sounds very beautiful when sung altogether”
– Benjamin Wolput RM 7

“My favourite part was I got the music, because the Junk Squad came out and it’s a very catchy song”
- Mia Whitebread RM 7
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Acknowledgement of Country

The Department for Education (DfE's) Aboriginal Education Strategy was released in December 2018 to support
Aboriginal students in reaching their full potential. The strategy focusses on empowering Aboriginal students as
proud and confident learners.
The strategy is:
• Increasing opportunities for children and young people across South Australia to engage with Aboriginal languages
• Creating learning environments that respond to students' cultural needs
• Developing detailed individual learning plans for Aboriginal learners at our schools.

This term, students and staff have been personalising the Acknowledgement of Country. Recently three students
attended our Governing Council Meeting to share their Acknowledgements of Country. Read below to hear the
students' perspectives on their attendance:

Nate: When you chose me, I felt scared and excited. I was a bit nervous for being brave because I had to sing first and
I said, “Can you please copy after me?” and they did. I felt like a leader.

Kodi: I was very, very scared before going because I didn’t know I would do it so well. I felt good after I had finished.I
was excited to write my own, some people in our class had really good ideas, so I put it together to make my own. I
decided to make my own Acknowledgement of Country because the Country is special to me.

Scarlett: I was scared and nervous and I felt proud for being so brave.



Sandpit Upgrade

Near the middle of the term, one representative from each class came up to
discuss an iconic part of our school: the sandpit.

What about it?
Well, we are upgrading EVERYTHING in that area.
We are working together to make it a relaxing area for us to use.
When? Around next year, sooo yeah! A bit of a wait!
-Adam

PS. Here’s the proposal



What is PAT Testing?

PAT testing was about our learning and other kids around the world. We did a 
Maths and Reading test , it will show our teacher how we are doing with our 
learning. We had to think lots to understand the questions!

Why do we do PAT testing?
To investigate all about how we are doing with our learning. We do the tests 
because it gives us intentions and strategies we can use for our learning. It was 
all about telling our teachers what else we need to learn about.

How did it make you feel?
We felt nervous at the start but after a little while we felt okay. The test made 
me feel excited because it was our first one. We felt lots of feelings like scared, 
happy and nervous!

Room 19- Georgia, Axel, LJ, Lucas and Skyla

Canteen Update
We are pleased to shared that a lovely lady called
Yeoun (pronounced Yin) will be joining us as
Canteen Manager for the remainder of the year.
Yeoun has spent time with Julie this week learning
about the Canteen and is excited to join our
school.

As shared in previous communication, given the
financial position of the Canteen, we will still be
able to offer a five day service however the
Canteen will not operate during Second Lunch for
Term 4.

Our school community will miss Julie dearly and
we wish her all the best with her next chapter.

Slow Down, Children Around!
Please support us in keeping our community safe by
slowing down when dropping off and picking up your
children. In South Australia, 25km/h speed limits
around schools are applicable 'when children are
present'.

This week, each class has spent time practicing how to
cross the road safely.







BANDANNAS AVAILABLE 

FOR PURCHASE AT THE 

FRONT OFFICE FROM 

MONDAY 17th OCTOBER

US

Page 12



Page 13



Term 4 Calendar

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

WK 1

17/10

FIRST DAY OF

TERM 4

18/10 19/10 20/10 21/10

WK 2

24/10 25/10 26/10 27/10 28/10

Bandana Day

SAPSASA Cricket

WK 3

31/10 1/11 2/11 3/11 4/11

PUPIL FREE DAY

WK 4

7/11 8/11 9/11

PHYSICAL FUN DAY

KINDY VISITS

10/11

KARRENDI

SHOWCASE

11/11

REMEMBRANCE DAY

WK 5

14/11 15/11 16/11

KINDY VISITS

17/11 18/11

WK 6

21/11

SWIMMING

22/11

SWIMMING

23/11

SWIMMING

KINDY VISITS

24/11

SWIMMING

25/11

SWIMMING

WK 7

28/11

SWIMMING

29/11

SWIMMING

Family Picnic

30/11

SWIMMING

KINDY VISITS

1/12

SWIMMING

2/12

SWIMMING

WK 8

5/12 6/12 7/12

PHYSICAL FUN DAY

8/12

YEAR 6 HELPING

HAND VISIT

9/12

WK 9

12/12 13/12

YEAR 6 

GRADUATION

14/12 15/12 16/12

LAST DAY OF 

SCHOOL

EARLY DISMISSAL

2:05PM
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